Corunna Middle School Announcements

Tuesday, October 26, 2021

School Hours: 7:50 a.m. - 2:35 p.m. Office Hours: 7:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.

<u>Daily Introduction</u>: Good morning, staff and students. Here at CMS we are true **CAVS** because we....

Choose KindnessAccept ResponsibilityValue SafetyShow Respect

Please stand and join me for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Masks

As a reminder masks must be worn by all students and staff while in the classroom until November 5th. You can take your mask down while in the hallways, at lunch, and outside. If you forget your mask in the morning, please pick one up by the cafeteria.

Basketball

There will be a Red Cedar youth basketball meeting on Wednesday, November 3rd at 6:00 pm in the Middle School cafeteria for families of children in grades 3-8 who are interested in playing basketball this winter. Please feel free to contact Coach Buscemi if you have any questions. His phone number is 586-322-6293.

Our Lil Cavs Camp begins on Saturday (11/6) and will also run the following 2 Saturdays (11/13 and 11/20)! We will do a youth camp for those participating in Red Cedar on those days as well. Registration form for camp will be in the office.

Open gym will also be available as follows:

Monday, Oct. 25 (7-8:30) @ HS Wednesday, Oct. 27 (7-8:30) @ HS Monday, Nov. 1 (7-8:30) @ MS Wednesday, Nov. 3 (7-8:30) @ MS

Michigan/Michigan State Day

To celebrate the big game this weekend between Michigan and Michigan State, we will be inviting students and staff to wear green/white or maize/blue on Thursday.

Fall Picture Retake Day

Today is picture retake day If you would like to have retakes, you must return the original pictures you were given. It would be helpful if your parents would write down what they didn't like about the first pictures so the mistake can be corrected. If you are new to our school, you will also need to have your picture taken tomorrow so you can be in the yearbook. If you would like to order pictures, order forms can be picked up in the office.

Band Fundraiser

If you are a 6th or 7th grade band student, don't forget to be selling items for your fundraiser this week. All orders are due on Monday.

Halloween Costumes

All 4th and 5th grade students will be able to wear a Halloween costume on Friday. If you would like, you can make a donation to support our Veterans Wall of Honor. 6th and 7th grade students can wear a costume if they are willing to donate \$1.00 to the Veterans Wall of Honor.

Halloween costumes should be school appropriate and follow basic dress code expectations as well as the following criteria:

- No costume masks will be allowed.
- Costumes may not include blood, gore or weapons. While clown costumes are not specifically prohibited, we ask the scary clown costumes not be part of this event.
- Please do not send fake swords, knives, guns or any other replica of a weapon as part of a Halloween costume.

Yearbooks for Sale

The 2021-2022 Corunna Middle School yearbooks are officially on sale! Please go to www.yearbooksforever.com to purchase online or pick-up an order form in the middle school office to pay with cash or a check. Checks should be made payable to Corunna Middle School.

This year, pricing will be based on when you order your yearbooks:

Yearbooks Purchased Between September 1 and October 31	\$25.00
Yearbooks Purchased Between November 1 and December 31	\$28.00
Yearbooks Purchased Between January 1 and January 29th	\$30.00

Veterans Day Essay Contest

All K-12 students are invited to participate in an essay contest. The essay must address the theme: "What does Veterans Day mean to you?" All essays are due by November 1 and can be turned in to Mrs. Dettman. The essay winner will get to read his/her essay at this year's Veterans Day Assembly at Corunna High School on November 11.

Birthdays Lunch Choices

<u>Daily Closing:</u> Those are all of the announcements. Make it a great day, or not, as always the choice is yours!